
 1 

Newsletter of Lions District 44-H ~ New Hampshire 

August 2019 Volume 45 Issue 2 

Thoughts from  

District Governor Steve Middlemiss 

Send all articles, pictures and information to PCC Deedee LaTulippe at 

Newsletter 44h@outlook.com 

Please send as a Word Document or JPG Format.  

Deadline for submission is the 20th of each month. 

We are back from the International Convention in Milan, and we had a fantastic time. What a great place 

to regroup with our fellow incoming District Governors and help each other work on plans for next year. 

President Jungyul Choi’s of South Korea message is one of Diversity. Reach out and work with others to 

help make our communities a better place for all of us.   

By the time you read this, your District cabinet has already been hard at work preparing for the upcoming 

year starting with the Pre-cabinet meeting. We worked on the budget for the upcoming year and how we 

can help you with your clubs and your service projects. Our goal is to continue to grow the District in or-

der to serve even more in our communities. We discussed a few District Wide Service projects we would 

like to accomplish this year.  More details later as we fine tune them. We are here to help you. Please 

reach out. 

The Multiple District directories are completed thanks to MCC Fred Plett, 44 H Cabinet Secretary Val          

Wilson & 44 N PCC Terri McGrew. They look great and it’s all to the hard work of these 3 people.  

We hope to see you at the District’s first Cabinet meeting of the year at the double Tree in Nashua.   

I can’t wait to visit each and every one of our fantastic clubs.   

Thank you all for all your efforts to help those in your communities.  

 

Don’t forget to JUST ASK! 

Yours in Lionism, DG Steve Middlemiss & Lion LeeAnn 
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DG Comments  Pg 1 

Membership Pg 2 

Upcoming Dates Pg 3 

Photos of 102nd Convention Pg 4 

CST & MCC Notes Pg 5 

3VP Bob G. notes & GSF Pg 6 

GST & GLT Notes Pg. 7 

Directory Pg 8 

Fisher Cats Pg 9 

TSS/Nashua Lions Pg 10 

Vision & Conway Lions Pg 11 

Environment  Pg 12 

Moultonborough Pg 13 

LYS Pg 14 

Hudson Lions Pg 15 

Hunger/Portsmouth Lions Pg 16 

Training/Dogsight/Diabetes Pg 17 

Golf/Hudson/Nashua Pg 18 

LCIF/Childhood Cancer Pg 19 

USA/CANADA FORUM Pg 20 

Rye/Camp Pride/NELC Pg 21 

Holiday Cards for Military Pg 22 

In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1226 1226 

Added members 10 10 

Dropped members 20 20 

Closing Balance 1216 1216 

Net Gain/Loss  -10 -10 

Worldwide  1,429,576 1,429.576 

Club  New Member Sponsor 

Hudson Mary Sargent Ann Read 

Hudson Karen Furtato Pat Hurney 

Wakefield Melissa K Cunliff Ken Nelson 

Wakefield Pamela Weedon-Conti Scott Gaudet 

Wolfeboro Leonard Pinault None Listed 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

 8/4 44-H Cabinet Meeting 

Doubletree, Nashua 

8/11 44-N Cabinet Meeting 

Edward MacDowell Lake                       

Peterborough, NH 

9/14 LIONS CLUB                            

OFFICER TRAINING Delta 

Dental, Concord, NH 

9/19-21 USA/Canada Forum            

Spokane, Washington 

9/25 LTSSA Annual Meeting 

Salt Hill Pub Lebanon, NH 

9/26 NHAPPDG                                        

Airport Diner, Manchester 

10/25-27 NELC & Necrology. 

Dedham Hilton, MA 

10/30 MD44 Council 

Meeting Airport Diner    

Manchester, NH 

11/3 44-N Cabinet Meeting                   

Enfield Community Center 

11/10 44-H Cabinet Meeting 

Puritan              Manchester, 

NH 

NEED HELP? 

Club President Assistance         
Here to help                                     

SVDG Robert Gustafson                                                                           
603-553-0531                                           
email robert-

gustafson11@gmail.com 

Club Secretary Assistance                 
Here to help                                      

CS Val Wilson                                                          
603-906-2353                                             

email valenciawil@comcast.net    

Club Treasurer Assistance              

Daniel Guimond                                           

603-458-7744                                                

email 

LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net 

 

LOOKING FOR A WEBMASTER!                 
Contact DG Steve Middlemiss                 
22 Abbott St.  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-883-5205  
C:  603-566-7616 
E: cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com                
 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy Greer O’Dowd                                 
P.O. Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894            
H: 603-569-2698  C: 603-569-1160 
e:Lupesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

GLT Pat Kimball                                      
30 East Loop Sandown, NH 03873     
C:603-829-8433 E: pkimb56@gmail.com 

 

GMT Al Goldstein                                  
35 Main St. Atkinson, NH 03811                        
C: 603-913-1281                                       
E: Algoldstein@comcast.net 

 

GST Lenny Hall                                     
14 Winslow Dr. Atkinson, NH 03811           
C: 978-360-0958 E: lah3811@gmail.com 

NEWSLETTER CONTEST 

Congratulations July Winner   

Gail Dacey! Pin was on Pg. 23                  

Each month there will be a   

photo of a Past District Gover-

nor’s pin in the Pride. Find the 

pin and  email me the page you 

found it on within 48 hours of 

receiving this newsletter.           

A drawing will take place and 

the winner will be announced in 

the September Newsletter. The 

winner will receive a $10.00 

Dunkin Donuts gift card at the 

NOV 10th Cabinet Meeting.  

2019 AUGUST 

Nashua Lions Club Sept 16                                                 
Meredith Lions Club Sept 24 

mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
mailto:valenciawil@comcast.net
mailto:LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net
mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
mailto:liondeedee@comcast.net
mailto:Lupesmom14@gmail.com
mailto:pbrews@comcast.net
mailto:JKasper@nedelta.com
mailto:pkimb56@gmail.com
mailto:Algoldstein@comcast.net
mailto:lah03811@gmail.com
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2019-2020 District Officers 

DG 44-N Sue Lindberg  

DG 44-H Steve & Lion LeeAnn Middlemiss 

MCC Fred Plett 



 5 

2019 AUGUST 

 

VOL 45  ISSUE 2  

Multiple Council Chair Fred Plett Notes 

y  the time you read this, the first Council meeting of the year will have taken place 

on July 31st, and it was a jam-packed agenda.  Discussions will have taken place 

about MD 44 becoming a 501(c)(3) organization, about possible new parade 

uniforms, a possible float or NH band for the International Convention to be held in 

2023 in Boston, and much else.  We will give highlights as to what actually happened at 

both District Cabinet meetings.  

Most of us are taking a couple of months off in the summer, but summer is rapidly passing by.  Now is 

the time to plan to come out of the gates in September roaring.  So while we are cooling our heels 

relaxing, let us also put some thought into stepping on the accelerator next month.  Meanwhile, there 

are the cabinet meetings to look forward to, and we will see your there. 

     B 

Thoughts from Multiple Council Chair Fred Plett  

Email: mccplett@gmail.com 

mailto:mccplett@gmail.com
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Thoughts from Second Vice-District Governor Bob Gustafson 

Email: robertgustafon11@gmail.com 

Hello fellow Lions!  As I write this, your District Leadership is gearing up to have 

our Pre-Cabinet Meeting in anticipation of the August 4th Cabinet meeting in 

Nashua. I’m looking forward to supporting the goals of our new District Governor 

Steve.  As you know, I’ve been asked to chair a committee to partner with the 

Fisher Cats baseball team to promote Lionism at one of their games against the 

Binghamton Rumble Ponies (love that name) on Saturday, August 24th so look fur-

ther in to the District Newsletter and sign up via the forms provided! The Team’s 

Executive Director of Sales has promised us good seats this year. So treat yourself 

to a ball game and promote the Lions at the same time! 

mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
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Thoughts from Global Service Team Leader Lenny Hall  Lah03811@gmail.com 

         Welcome to our new 2019-2020 leaders! People’s needs are not diminished 
just because we get to take a little summer time off. Try to stay engaged with your 
communities. Get together with a few of your Lion friends and get a copy of the 
community assessment form (available on the LCIF website) and decide where the 
best places in your community are to find out what’s really needed. Try the Library, 
Police Dept, Schools, YMCA’s, Boys and Girls clubs. This is a great tool to pick up 
the stuff that you might be missing?  Get your new members involved, listen to what 
they have to say. New fresh ideas!  

         Doing good things for others is contagious so don’t be afraid to get others in-
volved in your community service. It changes lives. 

 
That’s all for now. Let me know if I can help in any way? Guest speaker? Helping 
get a service project off the ground? Someone to talk to? 

 
GSL Lenny Hall 

978-360-0958 

mailto:Lah03811@gmail.com
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR  (DG)                    
Steve Middlemiss                                        
22 Abbott St.  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-883-5205  
C:  603-566-7616 
E:   cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com                

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR (FVDG)
Marie Hall 
26 Moonlight Dr.  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:   mariehall326@gmail.com                  

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  (SVDG) 
Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Valencia Wilson, Secretary                   
PCC Scott Wilson, Treasurer                        
59 Georgetown Drive                            
Center Barnstead, NH 03225                                  
H: 603-906-2353                                           
C: 603-770-7705 Valencia                           
C: 603-770-3700, Scott                                         
Val email: valenciawil@comcast.net     
PCC Scott email: scottwils@comcast.net 

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR (MCC)        
Fred Plett                                                       
65 Wallace Rd.                                   
Goffstown, NH 03045                                              
C:  603-660-0732                                           
E:  MCCPlett@gmail.com  

2019 AUGUST 
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Zone 1 Marilyn Richardson, Chair                       
P.O. Box 65  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-882-1997 
C:  603-204-7914 
E: marilyn@pcom.com 

Zone 2 Mike Dolan, Chair 
5 Zoe Lane  
Newton, NH 03858 
C:  603-303-7950 
E: mt4dolan@gmail.com 
 
Zone 3 Randy Thompkins, Chair 
4 Coombs Farm Rd. 
Greenland, NH 03840 
H:  603-431-7352                             
C: 603-765-4965 
E: rye642@comcast.net 
 
Zone 4  PDG Gary Rodgers           
16 Mountain View Dr               
Hudson, NH 03051                                               
C: 603-883-4351                                                                                  
E:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Larry Williams, Chair                     
232 Loudon Rd                                         
Pittsfield, NH 03263                                    
C: 603-435-7861                                             
E: lwwildwilly@gmail.com 

Zone 6 Doug Griffin, Chair                         
74 Peaslee Crossing Rd                         
Newton, NH 03858                                      
H: 603-378-0693                                               
C: 603-944-1377                                                           
E: doug@seadec.com 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
24 Falcon Way                                        
Hales Location, NH 03860                                
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindaraffery55@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team (GLT)       
Patricia Kimball                                                
30 Eastfield Loop 
Sandown, NH 03873 
C:  603-819-8433 
E: pkimb56@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team (GMT)     
Al Goldstein 
35 Main St.  
Atkinson, NH 03811                            
H: 603-362-6529 
C:  603-913-1281                                   
E: ALgoldstein@comcast.net 
 
Global Service Team (GST)            
Lenny Hall                                              
14 Winslow Dr. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  603-362-5743                                                                  
C: 978-360-0958 
E: lah03811@gmail.com 
 
MEETING NEWS 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon  
(Powerhouse Mall) Subject to change          

 

NHLIONSDISTRICT44-H 

mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
mailto:mariehall326@gmail.com
mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
mailto:valenciawil@comcast.net
mailto:scottwils@comcast.net
mailto:MCCPlett@gmail.com
mailto:marilyn@pcom.com
mailto:mt4dolan@gmail.com
mailto:rye642@comcast.net
mailto:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com
mailto:lwwildwilly@gmail.com
mailto:goug@seadec.com
mailto:lindarafferty55@gmail.com
mailto:pkimb55@gmail.com
mailto:ALgoldstein@comcast.net
mailto:lah03811@gmail.com
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Congratulations to the NH Girls Soccer 

Team for their win of 3-1 

Twin State Soccer Matches NH/VT 

Castleton College, Vermont July 20th 

Nashua Lions Club Soccer Awards 

King Lion Mike and Lion Greg made the long drive to Castleton State (VT) for the 

NH-VT Lions Twin State Soccer games. Despite the oppressive heat, the games 

were played. The Nashua Lions once again presented the 12th Player Awards to 

both the men and women from each state. The awards are in memory of PDG 

Joe Bielawski. The NH girls won 3-1 while Vermont took the boys game 4-1. 
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THE HUDSON LIONS CLUB 

Conway Area Lions Members Receive Awards at 
Spring Convention 

Treasurer Steve Dolan and Rick Lammey received 
Granite State Fellow Awards, the highest form of 
recognition given by the Lions Sight and Hearing 
Foundation of NH.   

 Linda Rafferty received the “Melvin Jones Fellow” 
award, the highest form of recognition conferred 
by Lions International and is named after its 
founder Melvin Jones. 
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Jeri Maynard, Environment Chair 
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Moultonborough Lions Club President Peter Allen 

displays one way the club is trying to go “Green” 

by providing drinks in paper cups instead of plastic 

bottles.  

VOL 45  ISSUE 2  

The Town of Moultonborough once again paid the bill (thank you, thank you, thank you) for the 
Moultonborough Lions to host a free picnic at the old Lions Club after the 4th of July Parade. 

Twenty two Lions stepped forward to help out this year (a record for sure) and they decided to go 
“Green”. Thanks to the efforts of President Peter Allen, the utensils were wooden, the bottles of 
water donated by C. G. Roxane were transferred to a big jug and returned for recycle, lemonade was 
made in another big jug and both were served in paper cups. The club also used paper napkins and pa-
per plates. Moultonborough Lions members doing their best to help the environment. Lions Pride. Can 
you feel it? 

Over 350 people were served in about 2 hours. Each year the club gets better and better at organiz-
ing and making things run smoother. It is a pretty difficult task when that many people arrive almost 
at the same time ready to eat. This year things seemed to run much more smoothly. Thank you to the 
community for the patience you displayed. Thanks for all the nice comments received 

Moultonborough Lions Club President 

Peter Allen with Scholarship recipients 

Cassidy Sturgeon and Katie DuBois.  

Moultonborough Lions Club held its An-

nual Scholarship Recognition Dinner on 

Monday night. Earlier this year, the club 

awarded six $1,500 scholarships to stu-

dents from Moultonborough and Inter-

Lakes. In the package each student re-

ceived was an invitation to the dinner for 

the student and his/her parents. This is a 

long standing tradition of the club and 

one members always look forward to. 
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Awards presented at Installation on June 24th.                                                                                  

President Margaret and PCC Celeste, Awards Chair, are pictured in photos.                                                       

Granite State Fellow (GSF ) Progressive Granite State Fellow (PGSF)                                                                                           

Melvin Jones Fellow (MJF) Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow (PMJF) 

Top L-R:                                                                                                                        

Pauline Boisvert PGSF, Peggie Lever GSF, Linda Hedrick MJF, Kimberley Fournier MJF, Lillian Bellisle PMJF,         

Jeri Maynard PMJF, Incoming President Don St. Onge pins President Margaret St. Onge GSF                                         

Hudson Lions Club World Class Centennial Award                                                                               

PCC Scott Wilson, President Margaret and Centennial Presidents PCC Celeste Ricupero and Valencia Wilson 

HUDSON LIONS CLUB INSTALLATION AND AWARDS 
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GAIL DACEY, CHAIR 

The Portsmouth Lions Club held a 
community service project to raise 
money for Gather Food Pantry at the 
Portsmouth fireworks on July 3rd. 

We collected food and almost  $600 
to help Gather Food Pantry with their 
mission. 

This was our inaugural event for the 
Gather Food Pantry. Portsmouth Lions 
are making this an annual event. 

Many thanks to the City of Ports-

mouth for working with us! 

Portsmouth Lions Club raise money for the Food Pantry 

https://www.gathernh.org/need-food
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PCC Celeste Ricupero, Diabetes Chair 

Email: ricupero7@comcast.net 
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LCIF has lowered the Per Member Average to be a Model Club.  While we know that this amount may be a 
real stretch for many Clubs, I’m sure that there are some who will now be able to consider a 5 year Plan to 
get to that level  Look at how much you gave for the last 2 years and see if the Model Club is attainable. 

If your Club has not traditionally given to LCIF please ask yourself and your Club Leadership “WHY NOT” 
Our goal this year is 100% Club Participation! 

Here is the reason you should give:  

Charity Navigator Thinks We’re “Exceptional” 

For six years in a row, we’ve been honored to receive Charity Navigator’s top rating of four stars. 

Service has been the hallmark of Lions Clubs International since it was founded in 1917. It is the world's 
largest service club organization with 1.4 million members in 205 countries and regions. Lions Clubs Inter-
national Foundation (LCIF) was begun in 1968 to take that service to new levels by tackling global problems 
as well as assisting Lions with large-scale local humanitarian projects. Through LCIF, Lions meet the needs 
of their local and global communities. LCIF has evolved to become an internationally recognized humanitari-
an organization and the largest blindness prevention organization. LCIF is able to leverage its funds by part-
nering with other non-governmental organizations and corporations that share a common mission. The 
Foundation grants, on average, $30 million annually. LCIF is particularly proud of it SightFirst program, 
launched in 1990 to reduce and eliminate the causes of preventable blindness worldwide.                       
Through the program, it has helped more than 30 million people. 

I hope you can help too! 

Thank you.  Bill Rathbun, Past Council Chairman                                                                                                                                

Mary Tremblay 

Pediatric Cancer, Chair 

mntremblay@earthlink.com 

mailto:mntremblay@earthlink.com
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